
 

 
July 8

th
, Juche 111(2022) 

Pyongyang 

 

To: African and Arab Regional E-seminar on the occasion of  

the 28
th

 anniversary of demise of the great leader Comrade Kim Il Sung  

 

Dear Comrades and friends,  

I, on behalf of OCIFPGPP Secretariat, would like to extend my warmest congratulation on E-

seminar which is being held with great success under the joint auspices of the African Regional 

Committee for Friendship and Solidarity with the Korean People and Arab Regional Committee for 

Friendship and Soidarity with the Korean people on the occasion of the 28
th

 anniversary of demise 

of the great leader Comrade Kim Il Sung under the theme of "Kim Il Sung – Peerlessly Great 

Man".  

As vividly demonstrated in the international celebration events organized and held with splendor by 

Organizing Committee of the International Festival in Praise of the Great Persons of Mt. Paektu 

(OCIFPGPP) from February to April this year, the great leader Comrade Kim Il Sung is the most 

prominent veteran statement who accumulated the immortal exploits for the Korean and world 

revolution, and the genius of creation and construction and the greatest of the great men born in the 

20
th

 century.  

I would like to avail myself of this opportunity to wish all the best to African & Arab Regional E-

seminar being held as a part of international efforts to further elevate the atmosphere of praising the 

great men of Mt. Paektu fostered during the International Celebration Period, and as stipulated in 

the Action Program adopted in the April 28
th

 OCIFPGPP Enlarged ZOOM Meeting.  

At the same time, my hearty thanks go to Mr. Damian Ogbonna and Dr. Yahia Zakaria Khiralla, 

esteemed OCIFGPGG Co-chairs and concurrently chairs of the respective regional committees for 

friendship and solidarity with the Korean people, and all our good friends and individuals in African 

and Arabic region for their sincere efforts to organize and host this e-seminar. 

Last but not least, I would like to express my firm confidence that activities will be conducted more 

vigorously and unremittingly by the progressive humankind in every corner of the five continents of 

the world so as to further glorify the revolutionary activities and exploits of the peerlessly great 

persons of Korea as well as rendering support and encouragement to the just cause of the Korean 

people.  

Best regards,  

 

Pak Kyong Il 

Secretary General | Organizing Committee of the International Festival in Praise of the Great 

Persons of Mt. Paektu  

 


